
Lady Captain’s Notices for 5th December 2023 
 
After a very wet week, the course was unfortunately closed this Tuesday, meaning we 
couldn’t play the Sadie Facer Individual Stableford competition.  However, despite the rain 
trying its very best to put the dampeners on our Christmas Social, we had a super 
afternoon/evening with an excellent magician and a golf related quiz followed by a very 
enjoyable Christmas meal. 
 
Thanks to all those behind the scenes that make these events such a success. 
 
We hope to play the postponed Sadie Facer (SF) competition next Tuesday (12/12). We will 
need to run it as a 9-hole competition, as we have our Ladies AGM at 2pm that afternoon. 
 
If you intend to play the SF there will be an open draw at 10.20 or you can arrange a 3 ball 
and play from 10.30. If you would like to arrange your own group of three, please sort out 
an appropriate time with other ladies who have entered the SF via the draw and play 
around their drawn tee times when you get to the club. 
 
The Pearson team are due to play at Hadley Wood on Thursday, we wish them good luck. 
 
Given the poor weather recently, you may not yet have had a chance to buy a ticket for the 
club Christmas draw. Tickets cost £5 each and the money is taken from your Bar card. First 
prize is a voucher for 4 ball at Burnham Beeches Golf Club. There are three Christmas 
Hampers, Champagne, Spirits, Wines, and Christmas treats. If you would like to buy a ticket, 
please email Carolyn Richmond at richmondlane@btinternet.com to be entered in the 
draw. The draw takes place on Sunday 17th December after Turkey Trot competition or if 
weather cancels that event, it will be drawn on 1st January at the Captains’ Drive In.  
 
I look forward to seeing you all next week whether it’s on the course for the Sadie Facer or 
at the AGM that follows that afternoon. 
 
 
Felicity  
Acting Lady Captain, December. 
 


